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Pipe Bridge.  As you will recall, I asked Micah Rose of the welding company to provide about 
$8000.00 of welding repair work that could be done, which would give the bridge another 10 
years of life.  He recently finished the repair.  On the agenda is his bid to provide the painting of 
the bridge.  Once completed, this will provide bridge stability for long after we are all gone. 
 
Water meters.  Last month, FRM began the replacement of the first water meters that you 
approved for replacement.  They found a couple of meters that required additional parts for 
replacement. Those meters should be completed by next week 
 
AT&T upgrade.  AT&T is doing a fiber upgrade for our phone system in the office. That 
transition is 90% complete. This will cut our monthly bill in half (from $1500.00 to $800.00). The 
transition has gone mostly smoothly, although the upgrade has caused the office printer to drop 
offline a few times, affecting our billing this last month.  That drop-off requires Coastal Copy to 
come out and reset the copier. Kathy got the April billing out today, which is a week late. 
However, we are almost finished with the complete upgrade in the office, and AT&T will now 
work on the upgrade for the wastewater treatment plant next week. 
 
Ruth continues to develop and provide a district records inventory worksheet that can be utilized 
to collaborate with the County consultant when the consultant is identified.  This will include all 
of the key district components regarding needed deferred maintenance, current existing repairs, 
current organizational agreements and contracts, historical documents, and other significant 
District relationships that the consultant will likely need.   
 
I've enjoyed getting to know Geoff English, I believe he is the perfect General Manager for the 
next level of district needs.  
 
 


